
MINUTES 

GWAR Committee 

Meeting Number 1 

September 2, 2022  

1:30 – 3:00 

 

I. In attendance: Joseph Aubele, Eve Baker, Lori Brown Navdeep Dhillon, 

Benjamin Perlman, Loretta Ramirez, Alexandra Wilkinson 

 

II. A quorum was not achieved for this GWAR committee 

a. Many committee members were not yet confirmed 

b. Wilkinson and Perlman are contacting college Deans 

 

III. Summer committee updates: The summer workgroup discussed the future 

without the GPE as an assessment tool and proposed ideas to strengthen 

existing pillars of writing at the university.  

a. CEPC wants everything that the summer group came up with  

b. Brown states that it is too much to ask the summer workgroup to take all 

our ideas and put them into policy writing, and the collection of ideas is 

good enough to give to CEPC.  

 

IV. The next couple of GWARC meetings will be dedicated to editing and adding to 

what was already created from the summer workgroup. 

a. Brown: Other colleges are putting together some ambitious writing 

intensive proposals - Chico state is proposing a 4-course requirement on 

their campus. This includes an undergrad course (comp 100) and 3 

division upper division courses focusing on writing, one class has to be 

discipline specific, and the other two can be flexible.  

 

V. Brown: Chancellor's office states that the undergraduate summer bridge program 

is being abolished without something to replace it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by,  

Alexandra Wilkinson 


